Genoa Area Chamber of Commerce Meeting Minutes 9/2/21
Present: Bill Kegerize, Marsha Lee, Brian Huston, Mark Stahl, Gail McWaters, Mike Ferguson, Larry Sanders, Tim Davies, Luke Sutter, Erick Scharer
Bill called the meeting to order at 7:33am
At the time the meeting was called to order, there was no Quorum for voting. 
Old News:
Super Cruise In Car Show
-Show was a success with about 200 cars
-Bob Keaton was pleased with turnout. He would like to see the car show moved to later in the year due to the heat.
-Bill heard both good and bad comments about moving the show to the Park
-Car Show committee is being formed to plan for next year. 
-Car Show proceeds are looking to be around $2400.00. We are donating $1,000 to the Genoa Historical Society and $1,000 to the Genoa Food Pantry. Bill motioned, Erick 2nd. 
New Business:
Harvest Fest
-Harvest Fest is coming along. Jenny reviewed the list of items
-Need volunteers for set up/tear down and to run the inflatables from 1-3pm
-Next planning meeting will be 9/7/21 7:30am at Town Hall
-Jenny will send Hometown Hero nomination email to membership
Annual Dinner
-Jenny will send out Award Nomination forms via email
-Need date, theme, food and entertainment
-Need volunteers for the Committee
Mayor Tom Bergman
-Drug Mart met with Village of Genoa with preliminary proposal. Good Conversations were had.
-Star N Lil’s property sale is moving along
-Mayor is meeting with RGP re: Industrial Development
-Christmas Tree got damaged during wind storm 8/11/21. Mayor is proposing that the Chamber look into get lights installed on Town Hall during the restoration this Fall. He will get back to us with details. 
Brian Huston was voted the Chamber Bright Star award recipient. He and his wife, April, are going to attend the dinner in October. The Chamber has 2 additional tickets available for anyone else that would like to attend. 
Mr. Ferguson said they are looking for volunteers for the Levy Committee. The first meeting will be 9/8/21 at 7:00pm in the Middle School library
Treasurer Report-We have about $50,000 between our 2 accounts. There is about $4800.00 in our Harvest Fest Fund. Depending on sponsorships, we will likely fund the Harvest Fest through the Chamber account and reconcile later with that account. Financial reports were emailed to the Executive Board. 
Mark Stahl
-Ottawa Co. is teaming up with Sandusky/Seneca/Wyandot mental health board. 
-Experience Ottawa Co. was a great event
-The land bank received bids above the minimum for Star N Lils property
Tim Davies is facilitation a Constitution Class October 4th at the library. He shared a flyer which we will post on Facebook. 
Jenny turned in invoices for our annual insurance premiums. 
Next Chamber meeting is October 7th 7:30am at Town Hall
Meeting adjourned 8:30am


